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OUR DEAR MARY LOU

by Chris Vale

“One day when it was raining, I looked out my 
window when the bushes were not so tall. I could 
see two girls, 6th graders, standing on a log, bare-
footed. They were soaking wet and rolling the log 
along with their feet. I thought, where else could 
two students in the middle of their school day be 
out on their own, drenched in the rain, joyfully 
rolling on a log? It was a most lovely, natural sight. 
I will miss the day-to-day interactions with staff 
and children. Walking around the grounds, in 
and out of the younger classes, being greeted by 
children… it fills my heart. In this natural envi-
ronment as a backdrop, how could it not?”
MARY LOU L ACINA

As fortune would have it, I met Mary Lou in the 
kitchen of a mutual friend. There were young wives, 
small children – very small children, all boys – and 
adult soccer. (Yes, she played!) I had no idea what 
this woman with long hair and impeccably ironed 
overalls would have on my life. Another connec-
tion between the two of us surfaced soon after. My sister-in-law leased 
her flat in San Francisco to a few friends, one of whom was Mary Lou. 

That was a summer that would 
be defined by music (Grateful 
Dead), travel (Tahoe to Mexico) 
and lifelong memories of living 
through the 1960’s when tie-dye 
(an obsession Mary Lou still 
cultivates) was new. It would be a 
few years later when I applied to 
Peninsula school for my child that 
my relationship with Mary Lou 
started in earnest. 

Mary Lou’s journey with 
Peninsula school began 39 years 
ago when she enrolled her son, 
Travis, to be followed two years 
later by her youngest son, Joe. At 

that time, she was looking for a school that would support her sons 
emotionally while also feeding their very different passions. One son 
had a great imagination and passion for art and the other for unbridled 
adventure. Mary Lou told me, “When I visited Peninsula, it resonated 
both as a school for my children and for me.” 

Within three years her brilliance as an ambassador for Peninsula 
School’s new families resulted in a half-time job as Enrollment Secretary 
coupled with a Teaching Assistant position. By 1990, her half-time 
enrollment job had evolved into a full-time position, accompanied by a 
name change. Mary Lou Lacina, Admissions Director, was born. 

In the true spirit of friendship, Mary Lou coupled a temporary po-
sition as the Co-Director of Peninsula School, along with her full-time 
job as Admissions Director, to shepherd the school through a chal-
lenging time. Mary Lou returned permanently to the job she loved the 
most in 2000, and for the next 19 years, she and her dogs (Nips, then 
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PE NINS ULA’S PRO GRAM: WHOLE CHILD, WHOLE SCH O OL

By Jim Benz
If you had walked into Taylor’s class breakout room this 
spring, you would have been immersed in a Northern California kelp 
forest installation created by his 8- and 9-year-old students. Student-
created reproductions of kelp clung to the “holdfasts” on the floor, 
suspended from the ceiling in what seemed like a violation of gravity 
to simulate the real ocean plants. Reproductions of other organisms 

that live in kelp ecosystems populated the tight space in 
and among the kelp like a biotropic tenement. The walls 
were upholstered with information cards about each type 
of plant and life form, watercolor paintings, and info-
graphic posters.

This installation was not only creative and infor-
mative, but it beautifully illustrated the strength of 
an integrated curriculum, a keystone of whole child 
education and a core concept that exemplifies Peninsula 
School’s founding philosophy. What appeared as a fun 
and simple unit about kelp forests was actually a complex 
integration of science, art, literacy, research, and math 
that also required generous doses of social and emotional 
skills, collaboration, and cooperation. 

I’m sure you are familiar with the Indian parable about 
a group of blind men who came upon an elephant for the 
first time. Each individual touches a different part of the 
elephant – tail, trunk, ear, and leg – and as a result, each 
comes up with their own limited definition of this strange thing based 
on the one, singular part that they experienced. In John Saxe’s English 
interpretation he writes, “Each was partly in the right, And all were 
wrong!” In other words, the group didn’t consider the whole entity.

Similarly, we don’t divide our lives into neat segments like slices 
of a holiday pie. Following John Dewey’s philosophy on education, 
Josephine Duveneck believed that segmenting school subjects would 
essentially divide a child’s experiences into unnaturally discreet parts, 
repeating the blind men’s mistake. Avoiding that pitfall, Josephine 
guided Peninsula in its earliest years to recognize and honor the 

whole child experience. 
In keeping with Josephine’s vision, the kelp forest unit 

in Taylor’s class blended many topics and aspects of a child’s 
experience including art, literacy, math, science, research, 
collaboration, cooperation and leadership. It began with 

a visit to the Monterey Bay Aquarium led by Lower School Science 
teacher Aaron Tinker and progressed through book/research clubs 
where students learned independent research skills using non-fiction 

Taylor’s class creates a kelp forest ecosystem.

Taylor’s students conducting a Seafood Watch survey.

Students create information cards to identify flora and fauna of the kelp forest.

Continued on page 7
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Roxie) happily spent each day meeting and greeting the new families 
who would become the next generation of Peninsula School’s legacy. 

The job of Admissions is one that requires a unique understanding 
of culture and community along with a special gift for listening and 
understanding. Mary Lou sees on many levels what brings families to 
the school as well as what they hope to gain from the Peninsula experi-
ence. She has always been able to articulate in the clearest of terms the 
school’s mission, values, and guiding principles that drive and renew 
the Peninsula community. Her magical abilities are demonstrated when 
she crafts an understanding for children, families, and community that 
defines the future of Peninsula in a way that is both congruent with the 
past and adapted to the present. I have seen her in action so many times. 
At an initial family visit or an enrollment forum sitting on a platform 
with peers from other schools, her strength has always been bringing 

to life a vision for any child to be respected, listened to and celebrated 
over his or her years at Peninsula.

You might ask how she evolved to be so wise. Was it on the job ex-
perience? Professional development? Practice? Mentors? Colleagues? I 
would say that the answer to the mystery is lunch. Her insight is honed 
after years of having lunch with children, sitting on the porch, nesting 
in the front hall, at the picnic table in the Nurseries, taking up space in 
the junkyard or the gazebo. Breaking bread with a friend, one learns 
how to rescue a sandwich from a hungry puppy, revive peanut butter 
dropped in the dirt, or how to replace a cookie destroyed in a children’s 
game. These are the experiences that makes her “job” a trail of very 
human experiences that build the unforgettable setting of being a kid 
at Peninsula School. I asked Mary Lou what she will miss most about 
Peninsula School, and it came as no surprise when she said the children. 

What will we miss about Mary Lou? We will miss her warm, 
humble way. We will miss her endless dedication to making Spring 
Fair lunch for the set-up crew on Saturday. We will miss her open door 

for anyone who needed her, regardless of 
her needs, and her uncanny ability to blend 
families into the fold of the school. We will 
miss Mary Lou’s unique flair for combining 
just the right outfit for the given event, her 
attendance at every school function, and for 
never forgetting anyone’s name.

Thank you for all the years of incredible 
joy and fierce loyalty you have devoted to 
molding Peninsula school into the vibrant 
and thriving community it is today, Mary Lou. 
Your name will be etched in the history of our 
hearts and, knowing you, probably under the 
desk in the admissions office. I am humbled 
to call you my friend.

MARY LOU
Continued from page 1

Dear Peninsula,

I would sing you a song if I could carry a tune. I would dance for you like I did 
once before with the Merengue Mamas, but that was a few decades ago. I speak to you 
now because I have truly loved my job. Truly.

Because of you, I am blessed. I am blessed by the working relationships you gave 
to me, by the wonderful parents and kids that have come in and out of my life, and 
by the lifelong friendships I have made. I am blessed to have known those who are no 
longer with us.

I will miss your community. I will miss your values. I will miss the day to day 
interactions you brought my way, seeing the people who brighten my day. I feel I have 
grown up with you and alongside my children.

When I met you in the eighties, I had no idea we would part ways in the two-
thousand teens. I would offer you more if I could.

I am honored that you openly allowed 
my dogs to join me each and every day. Just as 
Roxie is ready to move on from being an “office 
dog”, I am ready to move on. 

I cannot repay you for the love, trust, and 
self-reflection you have given me and so many 
others, young and old. As I leave today, I ask that 
you pass on only one thing to those here today and 
tomorrow: that you be kind to each other.

Oh, and maybe ask Chris to turn up the 
heat in the Big Building once in a while. Thank 
you, and I’ll see you around.

Hugs to all,
Mary Lou

Mary Lou with the Merengue Mamas.
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Staff Farewells & Transition

FOND FAREWELL TO  
A NNIE YOUNG

After teaching from 1998 to 2019, Annie Young is retiring from 
Peninsula School. It is hard to imagine campus without Annie. 
Former teacher Graceann Johnson noted that “Much of [the arts] 
is lost in today’s classrooms. Annie has a flare for the arts and she 

brought that to her classroom in 
spades.” Her passion for the arts 
and creative energy is cherished. 

Perhaps less known about 
Annie is that prior to teaching she 
ran both a clothing and a baking 
company. Travelling the world 
to acquire vintage clothing and 
taking midnight wake-up calls for 
her bakery eventually wore old. It 
was at that time that Annie heard 
her call to teach. She pursued her 
teaching credential and spent time 

at Ohlone, a progressive public school in Palo Alto. Annie later 
attended the Spring Fair (“Learning Fair” at the time). As she re-
members it, Director Kacy McClure came down the stairs to greet 
her. When Annie mentioned she was looking for a position, Kacy 
walked her to the office to fill out an application and she got the 
job. Open positions were rare at that time. Annie recalls, “For a 
long time I would say, ‘I’m the new teacher.’” 

Annie was new to teaching, but not new to Peninsula. Her 
roots and connection to the school started when she was 12 years 
old. Her father Barney Young was the Director from 1966-77, and 
her mom worked at Peninsula for three years. Believing strongly in 
parent education and professional development, as her mom and 
dad did, Annie continued her parents’ legacy by forging profes-
sional learning communities on campus. Although Annie didn’t 
start teaching until 20 years after Barney retired, she remembers 
her father leaving a loving note in her classroom. “He made you 
feel important and special and valued.” Annie’s classroom has left 
hundreds of children feeling the same way.

A true highlight of her professional life was when Annie 
and her husband James pursued their master’s degrees together. 
They spent time interviewing educators and researchers about 
Progressive Education. “They would bring to the staff meetings 
what they learned,” Graceann remembers. “It was a stimulating 
time, and opened us up to the outside world and more people also 
learned about us.”

Annie adores the six- and seven-year-old age group and notes, 
“it’s one of the last opportunities to connect with parents,” and why 

she always had lots of parents on field trips. She honored this stage 
of development where children are gaining independence. Hers 
was the first class where students take themselves to Activities 
from the start of the school year. There is an underlying theme of 
trust and responsibility. “They are all really different but they look 
out for one another – respecting each other. I tried to instill that 
value throughout the year,” Annie reflected.

Annie’s signature annual Mad Hatters Tea Party applied these 
values in the classroom. All of the children work together to make 
performances of music, dance and magic happen. They learn about 
counting and money, pacing and appreciating each other, and per-
formative skills, to name a few. “It’s really a group effort,” and often 
the first performance these students take part in. She added, “What 
I really hope for is that kids benefit academically and that they have 
a strong foundation for loving learning, openness to try new things, 
and that there are lots of possibilities for them.” We hope the same 
for Annie as she explores new possibilities in the future!

WE LOVE YOU  
ELIZABETH FEW

“When I arrived at school each day, 
as I stepped onto the grounds and 
saw the familiar old trees, I would 
immediately find myself relaxing. 
The grounds were an extension of my 
classroom, these lovely natural spaces 
that belong to the kids to explore, 
where they can race about or play 
quieter games in hidden spaces, or create structures in surprising 
spots. As I reached my classroom, my reaction to the kids’ arrival 
always seemed fresh to me. Seeing their familiar faces and feeling 
their energy and enthusiasm for the new day would immediately 
pull up my own energy and sense of anticipation.”
ELIZ ABET H 

Annie Young

Elizabeth Few

Annie with her 2019 Madhatters.
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Elizabeth Few began her journey at Peninsula School in 1999 
when her son, Ashton, was enrolled in Nursery Blue. She started 
as an Assistant Teacher for Susannah Jackson in 2002 and then 
spent half a year in the classroom with Florrie Forrest. In 2004, she 
became the Head Teacher in that class of six and seven year-olds.

Teaching at Peninsula encouraged Elizabeth to discover the 
line between play and structured academic learning, and she 
took every opportunity to play a part in every learning process. 
Her mentoring experience with master teacher Florrie Forrest 
was influential. She shares, “I was drawn to Florrie’s spirit of fun 
in teaching. I remember one day when she suddenly, without 
explanation, formed a follow-the-leader snaking line with all the 
kids zipping along behind her singing together at full volume. That 
image, and the exhilarated mood of it, stayed with me.”

One of the highlights of the year in Elizabeth’s class was 
Creature Land. She and the children transformed the classroom 
into a magical space. They dreamed, designed, and built mysti-
cal creatures before planning and painting their habitats. Some 
students wrote stories about them, poems, and illustrations. It co-
alesced into a magical world, unrecognizable as a former classroom. 
The kids, working together, performed guided tours that were at 
times thoroughly prepared and at others, spontaneous. Whatever 
each kid chose to explore, it was a world imagined, designed, and 
created by the children.

Due to illness, Elizabeth took a leave from teaching in the 
spring of 2017. She decided recently to retire from Peninsula. She 
has been a beacon of kind and compassionate teaching for two 
decades, as well as a source of wisdom for her fellow teachers. She 
will be deeply missed by us all.

(Elizabeth is proud to report her son and alumnus, Ashton, 
went on to Harvard to double major in Biology and the History 
of Science. He is currently working on his PhD there doing a joint 
degree in Law and the History of Science. He hopes to pursue an 
interest in environmental law and policy.)

NEW ADVENTURES FOR 
MELANIE CARVALH O

Melanie Carvalho remembers 
the first time she pulled onto 
campus. She knew Peninsula 
School was for her. She re-
counts, “tears welled up in my 
eyes… I always wanted to work 
in a one-room schoolhouse.” 
Peninsula provided the educa-
tional environment that would 
help support that dream. 

In her first few weeks, 
Melanie recalls, “I felt so wel-
comed and supported.” Mel 
loved the ability to work across 
campus, to get to know all the 
kids and staff. During her ten-
ure at Peninsula, Mel held roles 
of Summer Program Teacher, 
Upper School Swing Teacher, Math Teacher, and primarily 
Seventh Grade Teacher. Working with the nursery and five-and-six 
year olds in the summer program made her more appreciative of 
the competencies of the seventh graders and aware of the growth 
students make across their years at Peninsula. Beyond the class-
room, Mel served on our Teaching and Learning Task Force, later 
chairing the Teaching and Learning Committee.

During this year’s staff luncheon all of the head upper school 
teachers – Marcella, Christy, Monica, Jeff, and Damien – stood 
together in a loving tribute sharing how they felt so supported 
by Mel. She was a mentor, a community-builder, and a friend. 
Damien shared these parting words: 

“I know that Mel saw much potential in me, and with confidence, 
offered the opportunity to grow myself as a teacher... Her trust 
in me to hold and inspire our students through my own passion 
of art history and studio practice is one of the most robust and 
influential experiences I have had within the craft of teaching.” 

After college, and prior to her time at Peninsula, Mel worked 
in a charter school in East Palo Alto. She also served in the Peace 
Corps in Cape Verde, West Africa, where she met her husband 
Tovy. When she applied to the Peace Corps she told them she 
would “go anywhere if it is near the beach!” 

Mel is leaving Peninsula after 14 years to pursue entrepreneur-
ial endeavors. Her openness to possibility, deep love of the ocean, 
and extended family are all pulling her journey back to the beaches 
of Southern California. She will remember the wonderful sense of 
community at Peninsula and hopes the tides will deliver her back 
to our door, perhaps for Spring Fair.

Elizabeth Few with students.

Mel Carvalho with her children.
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MATH NIGHT
MATHEMATI CAL PROBLEM-SOLVING WITH PENINSULA PARENTS

by Kathryn Hopkins
On April 4th, parents, guardians, and staff 
joined together for an evening of hands-on 
mathematical problem-solving. This third 
event in POP’s Community Education 
series was led by five teachers – Rasha, Toni, 
Taylor, Betty and Monica  –  with the plan-
ning support of Peninsula math consultant 
Jaine Kopp. Throughout the night, teachers 
discussed mathematical problem-solving 
principles and guided parents through math 
problems at various stations reflecting Rasha’s 
through 8th grade classes. 

The community was able to experience 
what math is like for students across multiple 
age groups, and parents were asked to engage 
in a problem together in small groups  –  as 
their children do  –  and to share back with 
the larger group the various strategies used to 
achieve an answer. The conversation revolved 
around how the program at Peninsula fosters 
mathematical mindsets and the ways teachers 
support children. It was an engaging evening 
for all involved! 

Here are some key problem-solving princi-
ples teachers employ throughout the program:

1.	 Everyone can learn math. We challenge 
the belief that a child’s intelligence is 
more or less fixed and that you can do 

math or you can’t. Instead, we focus 
on developing a mathematical growth 
mindset, appreciating that all students 
can do math at high levels. 

2.	Mistakes and persistence are valu-
able. Mistakes cause our brains to 
make connections and grow, and thus 
struggle and challenge are integral to 
our learning. Students are encouraged 

to embrace mistakes and discuss them 
with each other as a way to prompt 
thinking. We focus on supporting our 
students to persist through challenging 
mathematical work. 

3.	Problems can be solved creatively 
through a variety of strategies. We 
promote creativity in math classrooms, 
providing opportunities for posing 
important problems, being curious, 
collaborating and talking with other 
students, utilizing a variety of methods 
and tools, developing multiple rep-
resentations, and explaining our 
mathematical reasoning. 

4.	Problem-solving involves a commu-
nity of mathematical learners. We seek 
collaboration and communication to 
deepen mathematical understanding. 
We facilitate conversations about prob-
lems so students can discuss reasoning, 
ask questions, present ideas, critique 
reasoning, and build new knowledge 
together. Listening to diverse strategies 
and seeing solutions in more than one 
way allows students to make greater con-
nections and deepen learning.

Parents work together as Betty Achinstein simulates math learning at Peninsula.
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ALU MNI UPDATES

Tully Wiedman ’58
Retired after 42 years practicing emergency 
medicine. Jacqueline and I (married 51 years) 
have relocated from our 50 acre horse ranch 
in Solano County to a much more manage-
able place in Aromas, CA. Last horse found 
a new home last year...mixed emotions about 
that given our 40 years of raising and showing 
horses in a variety of disciplines. Our two 
daughters are travelers with work in Korea 
(both), Japan, India, US. One granddaughter is a junior in college 
(semester abroad in Lithuania now) and the other is a junior in HS. 

Mayetta Steier ’10
I moved to Philadelphia in August 2018 to 
study ceramics at Tyler School of Art for one 
school year. Now the program is over and I 
am working at an urban farm. We grow to-
matoes, peppers, and lots of salad mix that we 
sell to restaurants in Philadelphia. Peninsula 
taught me that getting dirty is fun and cool. I 
remember my mom would grade me on how 
dirty I got when I would get home from my 

days at Peninsula. I still think getting my hands dirty is what I need to 
make me happy. 

I am so happy that I had Eliza teach me how to throw on the wheel 
when I was in 5th grade. I think about how lucky I am to have learned 
about clay at such a young age. I am still making lots of ceramic art! I 
am growing food and keeping my hands in the Earth. 

Diane Frishman ’66
I left Peninsula School (not by choice) half-
way through fourth grade (taught by Hannah 
at the time), so that must have been in 1961, 
but my brothers, Danny and David Frishman, 
both went to Peninsula through 8th grade. 
I’m semi-retired now (married, three won-
derful grown-up children). I worked for the 
United Nations as a translator for 32 years, first in Chile and then 
in Switzerland. Now I go back to work on short-term contracts in 
Switzerland (Geneva) several times a year and work from my home in 
Washington State as a freelance translator for the rest of the time. I am 
forever grateful to my parents (my mom, Betty Frishman, worked in 
the office to help pay our tuition) for having sent me to Peninsula. It 
started me out in life with a love of learning and enough confidence to 
not be afraid to think for myself. Those attributes have stayed with me 
all these years and have helped to make my life a happy one.

I have so many happy memories of Peninsula – edging around the 
outside of the building, climbing on the fallen tree outside of the kinder-
garten room, knitting squares for a quilt, climbing all those lovely trees, 
Greek folk dances, weaving, lovely Woody (my teacher in kindergarten 
and then again in second grade) and so much more. True treasures.

Mayetta Steier

Diane Frishman

Tully Wiedman

resources and into watercolor paintings where students used algae 
samples to paint with, and they used both traditional art materials 
and found materials to create a reproduction of the organism that they 
researched. Finally, as a class they worked collaboratively to install the 
reproductions of kelp and the myriad organisms that live in the kelp 
ecosystem and generated information cards on the organisms.

Parents and guardians, unsurprisingly, expect schools to educate 
children in academic topics. When asked, they also express that they 
want their children to grow up to be good people with strong life 
skills – to think critically, to have a social conscience, to act with com-
passion and empathy, and to make good life choices. Ultimately, they 
want their children to be well-rounded and whole. 

Integrated, whole-child units like the kelp forest unit have strong 
measurable benefits in critical thinking, increased engagement in learn-
ing, and executive functioning. But there are also significant benefits 
that can’t be measured as easily, such as intrinsic motivation, increased 
curiosity, a flourishing imagination, and, as educational philosopher 
Nel Noddings writes, happiness. 

Taylor’s unit, like most lesson units at Peninsula, cultivated these 
“soft” yet essential life skills as well. For example, while they were visit-
ing the aquarium, they learned about sustainable seafood and picked 
up the Seafood Watch cards that the aquarium distributes, resulting 
in an unplanned opportunity for impassioned activism back at school. 

Inspired by depleted and endangered fisheries illustrated on the 
cards, students sought to spread information to our community that 
making good seafood choices when shopping or eating out is important 
to sustaining healthy ocean ecosystems. Curious to learn more about 
what our community already knew about sustainable seafood, the 
students decided to conduct a survey. Taylor cleverly incorporated a 
bit of a lesson on the importance of survey size and suggested that they 
survey 100 adults at school (a good sample size and that also made it 
easier to teach percentages!). The students tabulated the survey results 
and used fraction and percentage math skills to create posters with pie 
charts which were displayed in the kelp forest installation as additional 
important information for visitors.

As was articulated in the strategic plan last year, “Peninsula’s 
definition of ‘program’ includes the entirety of the child’s school 
experience” which naturally encompasses academics and social and 
emotional learning. But beyond that, the “entirety” of our program 
not only includes aspects of a child’s experience at Peninsula such as 
unstructured time, the buildings and campus grounds, choices, camp-
ing, the arts, physical activities, class meetings, relationships with other 
students and adults, community engagement and much, much more, 
but it embraces them as essential interdependent components.

At Peninsula, the child, the program, and each child’s journey 
from Nursery to 8th grade are all thought of holistically. Every part 
of the child’s experience and journey that is thoughtfully intercon-
nected helps kids construct more complex, nuanced, and personal 
knowledge and meaning, develops social and emotional skills, and 
provides students with opportunities and the skills to confidently 
contribute to the world.

WHOLE CHILD, WHOLE SCHOOL
Continued from page 2
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PE NINSULA SCHO OL, A CULTURE OF PHILANTHROP Y

By Ryan Helton
When I first joined Peninsula’s staff 
in November of 2018, one thing became 
immediately clear: Peninsula has a strong 
community. Like any community, we have our 
own traditions, beliefs, and values. I am for-
tunate to be steeped in an essential aspect of 
our community – our culture of philanthropy. 
But what does a “culture of philanthropy” re-
ally mean? 

Peninsula’s culture of philanthropy 
has been shaped by many decades of social 
responsibility, well before a Development 
Office was even conceived of. As Director 
of Development, one of my chief goals is to 
better understand the evolution of Peninsula’s 
culture of philanthropy, helping us to shape 
this precious piece of our community looking 
toward our centennial in 2025 and beyond. 
Philanthropy at Peninsula can’t be seen as a 
destination to reach, but rather a great jour-
ney that we are all on together, which began 
nearly a century ago. 

WHAT MAKES UP PENINSULA’S CULTURE  
OF PHILANTHROPY?

There are many paths development offices can take in building a healthy 
culture of philanthropy. To best articulate Peninsula’s path toward a 
culture of philanthropy, it’s best to first elaborate on the following prin-
ciples for healthy school development: practicing inclusivity, providing 
transparency, encouraging collaboration, and celebrating success.

Practicing Inclusivity
In the world of fundraising, there is a common perception that only 
those of great financial means are worthy of time and attention. While 
this method does provide short-term results for some schools and non-
profits, those that are building a successful culture of philanthropy will 
find this method lacking. Only by understanding that every person has 
value – that all contribute differently but we all benefit equally – will 
we begin to move past the erroneous idea that those with the most 
means matter the most. A thriving culture of philanthropy gives each 
member of the community a variety of opportunities to bring their 
time, treasure, and talent to bear for their institution.

Providing Transparency
When people trust you, they are willing to invest in you. It’s that simple. 
By consistently providing our Peninsula community with accurate 
reporting and a detailed picture of where their dollars and hard work 
are going, we are able to help develop a sense of trust. Using strategic 
communications, educational resources, expert consultants, and hard-
working volunteers, we work to ensure that all community members 

are aware of our development efforts and progress. We do this not only 
to prove we are trustworthy, but to make sure that you continue to be 
a part of the rich stories that hold Peninsula’s broader community to-
gether. Furthermore, we want our flourishing culture of philanthropy 
to be easy to navigate. If there are any questions or concerns about 
where dollars and sweat are spent, please ask.

Encouraging Collaboration
Building collaboration starts with listening to the voices that we rep-
resent. We empower those voices to speak up and assert their vision 
for a stronger community. There are so many ways that each member 
of our community can contribute in the spirit of teamwork. It can 
look like working a food booth during an event, stretching to give a 
gift to the annual fund, volunteering at a classroom event, mentoring 
a new family or teacher, or simply sharing your Peninsula story. The 
goal of the Development Office at Peninsula is to be a place where we 
can empower our community members to spread their own story and 
share their gifts, helping other community members by cultivating and 
stewarding important relationships that will help to carry this institu-
tion through the next 100 years. When we collaborate effectively to 
channel all of our unique efforts into a coordinated force, very little 
can stand in our way. 

Celebrating Success
It is important to celebrate our accomplishments and say thank you 
to our community in the process. We say thank you on a large scale 
with appreciation events, and do things on a personal level with each of 

Spring Fair Bakery Booth.
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our volunteers and donors. Development 
wants to recognize and strengthen the 
relationships between the various groups 
that help to make our community func-
tion. Whether it’s your time, treasure, 
or talent, we attempt to make sure 
that everyone sees and feels that their 
contribution is personal, observed, and 
appreciated. We hope all can enjoy the 
fruits of our shared labors. 

While not a core principle for effec-
tive philanthropy, we want to establish 
that our culture of philanthropy does 
not exclude our most important reason 
for being – our students. By reaching out 
to classes to talk about philanthropy, making our office available to 
consult on classroom fundraising and outreach projects, and sparking 
compelling discussions about how responsible citizens steward and 
give back, we empower our students with important life skills. We want 
our students to understand that giving back is an important part of this 
world, especially giving to those who have given to us. 

HOW CAN WE SUPPORT PENINSULA?
The three “T”s of development often referred to by professionals 
are time, treasure, and talent. By providing opportunities to vol-
unteer (time), avenues for giving gifts (treasure), and direct asks 
for services that can be shared within the community (talent), the 
Development Office helps to shepherd our community toward our 
philanthropic goals. Some of you have an abundance of one and 
some of you may have the trifecta, but each community member 
participates in their own way. Each time you share any of the three 
T’s with us, we are grateful. 

Volunteer Your Time to a School Event 
The Development office assists our friends 
in (Parents of Peninsula) POP in present-
ing three annual events that are both 
fund-and-friend-raisers. The Craft Fair in 
December, and the Auction and Fair in 
the spring, are fun, community-led events. 
They provide great ways to give back your 
time, while also enjoying the fellowship of 
the Peninsula Community.

Participate in a Giving Effort
Our most important giving effort is our 
Annual Giving Campaign (AGC). The 
AGC currently raises an estimated $430K 
annually. This is an unrestricted fund that supports the basic opera-
tions of Peninsula such as tuition assistance for families, competitive 
salaries and benefits for staff, as well as preservation and maintenance 
of our beautiful grounds. We ask that every member of our commu-
nity – from staff and current parents to PALs and alumni – give some 
“treasure” to the AGC at whatever amount you are able. This affords us 
monetary support and shows that your family is committed to helping 

others achieve a progressive education. 
Our AGC efforts are focused almost 
entirely in the month of November. We 
hope that this year when the time comes, 
you’ll consider a gift of support!

We offer opportunities to give 
through our endowment as well, which is 
a collection of funds begun by parents in 
the 1970s. Endowments allow schools to 
invest your gift, drawing from the inter-
est and income from that investment to 
support financial assistance for families as 
well as teacher recruitment and retention. 
We also offer planned giving opportuni-
ties for those community members who 

want to leave a bequest to Peninsula’s legacy. The Duveneck Legacy 
Society, our planned giving group, is a unique cadre of Peninsula com-
munity members who have made giving to Peninsula a part of their 
legacy. If you are interested in learning more or supporting these foun-
dational efforts, please don’t hesitate to contact us for a conversation at 
Development@peninsulaschool.org.

Offer Your Talent
“EVERYB ODY IS A G ENIUS.” – ALBERT EINST EIN

Every person within our community excels at something special, 
and we here in Development are driven to help put our aces in their 
places. Much of the work of the Development Office is knowing 
what skills are available within our community that can be leveraged 
at what moment. We do this by seeking out individuals with special 
skills to tackle unique projects as they arise. These folks volunteer 
their skill sets in areas like the Board and related committees, design 

and print work, special projects like the 
Peninsula Archives, and long term plan-
ning efforts like the strategic plan and 
the centennial. If you’re interested in 
offering a specific service or skill, please 
reach out and we can put you in touch 
with the right person or team. 

What is a culture of philanthropy? 
It means that we are a community of 
people committed to sharing and sup-
porting relevant stories to enhance each 
other’s well-being as we work together 
in raising future generations of students. 
It means we are an engaged community 
steeped in philanthropic values with 
a palpable living force, rather than a 

piggy bank to raid every now and then. Stewarded correctly, a thriv-
ing culture of philanthropy is powerful, self-sustaining, and enables 
new possibilities. 

A culture of philanthropy can only thrive with your participation 
of time, resources, and talents. We hope that you’ll take part in our 
work to help to shape the footprint of Peninsula for the next century 
and beyond. If you’re eager to connect, the Development Office is al-
ways happy to hear your thoughts. Stay tuned for more ways to engage!

Johnathan Longcore ’59 with his mom and former Art Teacher,  
Betty Ann Schneider at the Spring Fair.

Andy and Mikel at the Auction.
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IN MEMORIAM

Tina Anderson
Tina Anderson worked at Peninsula School for 29 years as a music 
teacher, an assistant, a parent, a bandleader, and a deeply engaged 
community member. She was well loved by her colleagues and 
scores of children who were touched by her music. Tina began 
working at Peninsula in 1983 as Roger Ganas’s 4th grade assistant 
and later became Florrie Forrest’s assistant in the class for six and 
seven year-olds. She was renowned for her skill in calligraphy and 
produced many signs for school events, driveway announcements, 
and important occasions. She left a legacy of fine and immaculate 
calligraphy signs in addition to a very magical tradition: on a sur-
prise fall day kids, parents, and staff come to school to find a path 
of golden leaves winding in spirals, through trees around the big 

field. Tina became affectionately known as “the ginko fairy” and 
cared for many native plants gracing the driveway, front corner, and 
signpost areas. She was a contributor to the greening of the campus 
and served on the Buildings and Grounds committee. 

Tina was perhaps best known as Lower School Music Teacher, 
a position she held from 1999 to 2012. She played her guitar with 
Nursery and Kindergarten children and led the chorus. Tina 
brought movement, rhythm instruments, and percussion to her 
classroom, and to her performances as part of the ‘Front Porch 
Band.’ She and her husband Craig were members of the band and 
played throughout the community. She touched so many lives 
over the years. Tina suffered from Lewy Body Dementia the last 
few years of her life and passed away on January 31st, 2019 after a 

loving goodbye with family and close friends. We send our love to 
her husband Craig and their two children, Molly and Devon, both 
Peninsula alumni. She will remain forever in our hearts.

Tom Forrest
Dr. Thomas Forrest passed away on February 2, 2019 in his home 
surrounded by family. Tom was deeply devoted to the Peninsula 
community and his passing leaves a hole in the hearts of all who 
knew him. He was a master storyteller and touched many lives of 
Peninsula students. A local pediatrician by profession, and hus-
band to Florrie, a long-time staff member at Peninsula, Tom shared 
his passion for Native American folklore and the environment with 
kindergarten students. For decades he instilled in them an appre-

ciation for the natural world and Native 
American people. As the Palo Alto Daily 
News notes, “Tom always acted on his 
beliefs: nurturing children, animals, trees, 
and the environment. He rode his bicycle 
or walked to work, judiciously watered 
his fruit trees and vegetable gardens, and 
worked for world peace. He was a lifelong 
volunteer, helping to restore creek beds, 
organizing Earth Day activities with 
kindergartners, walking and talking with 
whoever needed a hand. Tom was a sto-
ryteller and teacher, artist, writer, wood 
worker and cook. He loved birdsong and 
spider webs in early morning meadows. 
He packed wonderful picnics for beach 
trips. He kept bees, raised chickens, 
grafted fruit trees.” 

Many remember fondly the beautiful 
Earth Day celebrations Tom helped to 
assemble with children dressed as but-
terflies, illuminating campus and drawing 
much needed attention to the beauty and 
awe of the natural world.

The Forrest family have been devoted to Peninsula for years. 
Florrie served in several roles including Head Teacher, Archivist, 
and Assistant Teacher. Their son Andy (class of 1975) has been 
our auctioneer for over 25 years. We send Florrie and her children 
Alison, Kenny, and Andy our love. We keep them and Tom’s grand-
children in our thoughts. 

Beyond his work at Stanford, and volunteer efforts at 
Peninsula, Tom co-founded Resources for Infant Educarers (RIE) 
with Magda Gerber in 1978. RIE sought to improve the quality 
of infant care as well as the education of caregivers. Their goal was 
to advocate for the respect and experiences of newborns. Tom and 
Magda saw children as active participants in their upbringing. RIE 
was later adopted by Early Head Start programs.

Tina Anderson
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Donations to his name may be sent to Xerces Society (for 
Monarch preservation), Population Media Center in Burlington, 
VT, or to Peninsula School.

Reference From Palo Alto online
https://padailypost.com/2019/02/27/thomas-forrest-m-d/

Wendy Kasle ’69
Alumna Wendy Kasle passed away 
February 23, 2019. She is greatly missed 
by her family and all those who knew her, 
including the many children she cared 
for in Childcare. A tribute from Wendy’s 
loving sisters, Judy & Lisa, brother-in-
law, Tom, nephews, and nieces follows:

It is with much sadness that we 
announce the loss of our sweet sister, 
Wendy. She graduated from Peninsula 
School in 1969 and went to Woodside 
High School, then received her 
Associate degree from Cañada College. 
She had a long career working in various 
childcare programs in the Menlo Park, 
Palo Alto, and Los Altos areas. Wendy 
never lost her childlike wonder in the simple pleasures of life. She 
loved coming back to Craft Fairs and Spring Fairs and felt such 
comfort within and from the community. Being with her family, 
and especially with her eight grand nieces and nephews, brought 
Wendy so much happiness. She delighted in all the holidays and 
celebrations of birthdays with family and friends who she adored. 
During the last years of her life, she became a valued substitute 
childcare teacher at Peninsula, where the children loved her. She 

had endless patience for reading stories to children who needed a 
lap to sit on or some quiet time at the end of a long day. We miss 
her every day.

Brian Knox ’01 
Brian passed away this past winter after being in 
a month-long coma, the result of a severe seizure. 
He attended Peninsula from Kindergarten (in 
Dottie and Winston’s) through 8th grade. Brian 
is remembered lovingly by both his classmates and 
former teachers.

Herschel Gist ’71 
Herschel Mills Gist passed away on Thursday March 
7th, 2019 after being diagnosed with cancer in 
early 2018. He attended Peninsula for only his 8th 
grade year, graduating in 1971. Although his time at 
Peninsula was short, his sister, Barbara, says he has 
fond memories of the school.

Margie Rauch
On April 28th Margie Rauch passed away suddenly 
at the age of 78, after having a stroke. Margie taught 
in Nursery Blue from 1971-2001, many of those 
years alongside Mary Lou Moses. Her connec-
tions to the community were numerous. Her four 

children with her husband, Herb, 
all attended Peninsula: Marta, ’75, 
Eric ’79, Evan ’80 and Loren ’81, as 
well as two of her grandchildren, 
Tysa ’05 and Gavin ’07. Margie 
is remembered for her kindness, 
warmth, and love of children and 
nature, and was deeply respected 
and loved by her fellow colleagues 
and numerous students. Her family 
invites former students, colleagues 
and friends to share memories on 
her memorial page: https://www.
tributes.com/margierauch 

Mary Lou Moses 
Mary Lou Moses, former 
long-time Nursery teacher and 
beloved member of the Peninsula 

community, died at the age of 89 on April 19, 2019. For three 
decades, Mary Lou nurtured and cared for scores of Peninsula’s 
youngest students. In addition to being a teacher, she was the 
mother of four Peninsula alumnus: Franklin Coale ’68, Kenneth 
Coale ’69, David Coale ’71, and Matthew Coale ’71. Mary Lou 
had a “lifelong dedication to learning, fairness, social justice, the 
children she has taught, and the planet they will inherit…” and 
was a cherished teacher, colleague, and friend to many.

Wendy Kasle

Tom Forrest
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7TH GRADE STUDENTS TAKE ACTION TO  
PAINT THE HANDBALL COURT

The topic of mural art was on everyone’s 
mind last year when our refinished handball 
court made its debut on our Little Field. The 
rectangular grey wall beckoned an invita-
tion to students and staff alike: wash me in 
color! Before the handball court could meet 
its inevitable fate of paintbrushes and paint-
covered fingers, a question remained. How 
do we allocate limited mural space across the 
current student body? 

It was our 7th grade (soon-to-be 8th 
grade) students who set out to solve this 
challenge. According to their teacher, Mel 
Carvalho, the class created a plan for a new 
mural that involved all Peninsula students in 
ways that were developmentally appropriate 
and engaging. They presented their proposal 
at an all-staff meeting for approval in March of 
2019. This proposal focused on making mural 
art at Peninsula a temporary endeavor. By the 
request of the class, this mural  –  featuring a 
beautiful tree and handprints of all Peninsula 
School students and staff – will be painted 

over in two years by another class. This is the 
collective wish of creators. 

Our students set an intriguing example 
for how we can utilize limited space so each 
class can design and execute their own artistic 
inspiration. This approach grants new oppor-
tunity for creativity, school-wide collaboration, 
and community building among students. 

Do you have an idea or opinion about 
how to create space for new students to 
leave their mural mark while preserving the 
artworks and memories of prior generations? 
Please write Peninsula School to share your 
thoughts at NewsNotes@peninsulaschool.org.

Students collaborate on the painting of the handball court.
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 Thank You for Your Generous Support of Peninsula School
We extend our heartfelt thanks to the generous donors who gave to Peninsula School this past school year: current parents and parents of alumni, board and staff 
members, alumni, grandparents, friends, former staff, community partners and employer matching programs. You help us carry on our rich tradition of progressive 
education. Together we create a joyous place for our students to learn and grow, climb trees and stomp in puddles, all supported by our fabulous teaching staff.

ANNUAL GIVING CAMPAIGN
Susan & Mark Abramson
Betty Achinstein & Chad Raphael
Anne Adams
Denise Adger
Lorna & Glenn Affleck
Vivek Agarwal
Katherine & Kim Aitken-Young
Elizabeth Aitken
Thomas Akin & Michelle Arden
Rhoda Alexander
Diane & Craig Allen
John & Susan Allen
Marley & Nick Amin
Susan Ammons
Mark Ankenman & Amanda Edmonds
Martha Arellano
Vicky Arguello
Joan Armer
Sue & Stuart Auchincloss
Liz & Ben Austin
Jessica & David Axelrod
Louisa & Paul Axelrod
Srikant Ayyar & Prasanna Ramachandran
Julie & Jon Backlund
Joe & Sahana Baker-Malone
Jeff Baker & Shaula Kumaishi
Kay & Terry Baker
Sandy & Hayley Bakken
Elin Barnes
Steve Basta
Robbie & Bob Baxter
Rosie Beam Drabkin
Kathleen Bennett & Tom Malloy
Jim & Joyce Benz
Diti & Dror Berman
Margot Berrill & Cameron Booth
Gail Blackmarr & Max Heim
Jocelyn & Micah Block
Owl & Janis Blossom
Jane & Christopher Botsford
Ryan Braniff & Ali Berlin
Mark Brazeal & Susan Fleischmann
Ken Brisebois & Jennifer Geddes
Jean-Claude Brizard &  

Brooke Stafford-Brizard
Matt Brotsch
Randal Buck
Noah Burnett
Re’Anita Burns
Busy Burr & Mary Lea Kirven
Gail & Bob Buschini
Jessica Buse
Meredith Cahill
Mario Caprini & Whitney Woo
Marly Cardozo
Bliss & Brigitte Carnochan
Jennifer Carrico
Melanie & Tovy Carvalho
Connie Cassinerio
Annie & Daniel Cervelli

Gordon Chamberlain
Park Chamberlain
Elle Chan & Scott Paterson
April Chen
James Chen & Loretta Li
Kevin Chen & Nell Curran
Stephanie Choi-Freeman & Jeffrey Freeman
Nancy & David Christie
Jesse & Maria Cirimele
Logan Coale
Susan Coale
Kristina Cohen
Mauricio Comi & Erica Bjornsson
Pat & Miles Congress
Ronnie Connell
Angela & Jessica Corinne
Martha Cortez & Larry Wilson
Jen Cosgrove
David Countryman
Vivian Countryman
Michael Cox & Corinna Darian-Smith
Susan Coyle
Rosemary Criste-Baldwin & Neil Baldwin
Dick Crittenden
Carol & Gordon Cruikshank
Christopher Cutler & Alecia Magnifico
Reese & Kathleen Cutler
Abbas Daeenabi & Souroor Milani
Debbie Dalzell & Mark Wilson
Ann Davidson
Jennifer & Jose de Castro
Karen & Ronaldo de Sa
Andrea de Wit & Armando Castellano
Bill Dean & Elizabeth Brown-Dean
Jacque & John DeBell
Pracheeti & Rushi Desai
Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Jean Dickson
Al & Dora Dien
Elaine & Robert Dodd
Saya & Ben Doitel
Sebastian Doniach
Tabby Doniach
Darin Donovan & Belinda Chlouber
Amy Doss
Tracey & Thom Downing
Skip Duncan
Susie Dunn
Sarah & Ben Duranske
Katie & Jonathan Dyer
Blaine Dzwonczyk
Bruce Edwards & Kelley McGrath
Seth Elliot
Katharine Ellyard
Kyra Engelberg Purvis
Kate Engelberg
John & Lisa England
Monica Erviti
John & Nancy Etchemendy
George Evans
Alice Evarts

Dorothy & Jim Fadiman
Renee Fadiman
Mike Flynn-O’Brien & Alejandra Mora
Jamie Formato & Megan Shields Formato
Florrie Forrest
Barbara & Paul Fourt
Jesse Fourt & Christy Utter
Liz & Tim Frank
Eleanor & Hugh Fraser
Laurie Friedman
Carol Friend
Adam Frymoyer & Kirstin Woo
John Fuller & Katie Fischl Fuller
Jackey & Eddie Garcia
Lizeth Garcia & Ines Acosta
Adam Gersick & Alisa Borrone
Casey & Matt Girard
Curtis Givan
Rasha Glenn
Rose Graboski & Joe Malone
Karen Grajeda
Elizabeth Green & Steve Aronow
Ann & Peter Gregory
Alexandra Griffin
Jaya Griscom
Merrill Gruver & Ted Greenwald
Sid Gupta & Mona Sheikh
Laurie & Trevor Hall
Jean Hamilton
Kelsey Hammond
Daniel Harrington & Kara Juneau
Megan Hart
Victor Harutyunyan & Tamara Tsaturyan
Garth Harwood & Kathy Alberts
Eric Hassett
Penny & Larry Hassett
Erica Hayward
Jackie Head Eames
Karin & Jochen Heck
Alfred Heller
Ryan Helton
Bette Henley
Christin & Ford Hinojosa-Kirschenbaum
Jacki Holzman
Heather Horacek
Faith Hornbacher
Megana & Jinnah Hosein
Jason Hui & Shannon Shaper
Ulysses Hui & Amy Fox
Anna & Andrew Hunt
George Hwang & Jackie Hu
Anisa Islam
Buddy James & Aileen Adriano
Melinda Jean
Aran Johnson & Jennie Reboh
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Jan Jursnich
Hera Kan
Kumar & Sivakami Kangayappan
Damien Kardokas Johanson
Jasper Kasle-Muthig & Marcella Ramirez

Suman Kasturia & Aroon Pahwa
Bill & Lisa Kelly
Tali & Mickey Kertesz
Michael Kilgroe & Patricia Burbank
Susannah Kirsch
James Kittock & Leslie Walker
Peggy & Matt Klein
Peter Klein
Jennifer Knestrick
George & May Koo
Doug Koo
Kathy Koo
Brian Korek
Heidi & Dmitri Krakovsky
Daniel Kroos
Aneesh Kulkarni & Rima Kanguri
Carole Kumaishi & James Goldsberry
Tuki & Girish Kumar
Chris Kummerer & Emilie Blase
Francois Labonte & Jesse Gillispie
Mary Lou Lacina
Ann Lambrecht
Tashana Landray & Angus Maclane
Christina & Joh Lansdown
Yuki & Danny Lapin
Karen Larsen
Lien & Don Le-Sparks
Beth Lee
Phillip Lee & Glendy Tseng
William Lee & Patricia Lin
Bob & Sandy Lehman
Mark Lentczner & John Horigan
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Jeff Leung & Anne Park
Greg Levin
Lauren & Andy Lichtblau
Hanqing Liu
Henry Lonnemann & Mina Kim
Janet Loops
Rachael LoPatin
Thomas Lough & Pearl Del Rosario
Camerina Lozano-Aceves
Lidia Luna & Luis Sanchez
Mary Lyons Mesirow
Greg Madejski & Laura Burakreis
Leah & Amit Malhotra
Zeni Mallari
Peter Mangione & Mimi Sabo
Alexis Manheim & Victor Barclay
Jane & Chris Manning
Daniel Marcus
David Martin & Jennifer Leclerc
Jane Martin
John Martin & Gillian Lounsbach
Judy Martin
Tamara & Rick Martinez
Mac Mason & Susanna Ricco
Ronald & Cheryl Mason
David Matheson
Susan & Jim Matheson
Maile & Justin McCarthy
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Sharon & Rob McCarthy
Alex McClure & Blake Hayward
Lucy McComas
Susan & Alex McComas
Julia & Kevin McDonald
Dagan & Will McLennan
Scotty & Ellen McLennan
Moira McNamara
Colleen McPeek & Ron Bechtold
Maureen McPeek
Kenny Meehan & Misha Krepon

Rebecca & Jayant Menon
Richard Merk & Brad Peyton
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Patrick Miauton & Karen An-Miauton
Andy Miller & Sybil Hudson
Jeff & Terra Miller
Jerry & Judith Miller
Rachel & Britt Miura
Jake Moffat & Beth DuBose
Ann Montgomery Keyes 
Elly Moses Cannon & Brian Cannon
Sharon & Robert Mueller
Lisa & Francisco Muniz
Raj Narayanaswamy & Lakshmi Raj
Kristie Nelson
Liz & Peter Neumann
Ashley Newby
Alice Newton & Danny Meehan
Bill & Rosemary Nichols
D’Arcy Nicola
Anshul Nigham
Linda Norton
Joy & Larry O’Rourke
Dave Oshman
Joanna Oshman
Toni Ouradnik & John Solano
Vergilia Paasche Dakin
Franz Paasche & Alison Pavia
Gottfried & Carol Paasche
Wanqiong Pan
Heather & Alex Pang
Amod Panshikar & Rajeshwari Patwardhan
Isabelle Parker
Josh Parker
Andrea Parkes & Ryan Harris
Mark Paskin & Baq Haidri
Janet Patterson
Tess Peppers
Christina & Yoni Peretz
Debbie Perkins Kalama & Rexton Kalama
Karen Perkins & David Simone
Megan Peters Ahalim & Sam Ahalim
May & Oli Petry
Jason Pi
Candace Pierce

Brian Pinkerton & Rhea Tombropoulos
Regina & Mike Pohl
Howard Pollack & Hope Hudson
John Polstra & Jenny Angerman
Martha Portillo
Mollie & Bill Purdy
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
Johanna Putnoi
Yunwei Qi & Lili Zhuang
David Quinn & Sharie Kumaishi
Camerino Quinonez & Angeles Diaz
Rachel & Anthony Radziszewski
Somik Raha & Geetanjali Chakraborty
Rich Rava & Elisa Neipp
Marc Rosaaen
Max Rosan
Robert & Barbara Rosenaur
Lynne & John Rosenberg
Sarah Rosenberg & Paul Zuanich
Beth & Peter Rosenthal
Jason & Nancy Rosenthal
Shu & Todd Rosenthal
Michelle & Scott Ross
Camilla & Tony Rothwell
Lindsay & J. Rothwell
Dan Rubin
Joe Ruck & Donna Ito
Sara Ruppenthal Katz
Mike Sabina
Merrylen Sacks
Seda & Gokay Saldamli
Juan Sanchez & Andrea Valencia
Anu & Pulin Sanghvi
Taylor Sayward
Susan Schaps & Robert Shelton
Vidya & Noah Schechtman
Harry Schmidt & Donna Zuckerberg
Julie Self
Donna & Ralph Seligman
Stephen Shaw, Ph. D.
Jenny Silber Butah
Katy Silber
Tara Simms
Vinita & Amar Singh
Phaedon Sinis & Tanya Sleiman
Tejaswini & Niket Sirsi
Sandy Sloan & Eric Richert
Mitch Slomiak & Linda Herreshoff
Alaina & David Sloo
Frank & Jane Smithson
Maxine Snydman
Stu Snydman & Kathryn Hopkins
Ed Solano
Jeffrey Solomon & Heather Descollonges
Malena Spar
Marie Stassinopoulos
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger
Elisabeth Stitt & Bala Padmakumar
Jim Storey
Stephen Storey
Tibby Storey
Mel & Sherry Stroup
Martha & Dominic Stryker
Ratchadaporn & Pasin Suriyentrakorn
Stuart Sussman & Hannah Frost
Mary Ann Sweeney & Edward Ricco
Molly & Jorge Tapias
Masa & Marc Tasovac
Allison & Jamie Templeton

Konrad Thaler
Eliza & Chris Thomas
Seph Thomas
Doug Thompson & Barbara DeMartinis
Aaron Tinker & Kari Seligman
Chris Titus & Bob Vale
Terry & Dennis Tsu
David Tucker & Sylvie Stefant
James Turner & Kelsey Rush
Izumi & Masatoshi Ueno
Diana Ungersma
Curtis Valdez & Nicole Leko
Chris Van Denburg & Kelly Laban
Alethea & Jesse Van Hiller
Whitney & Dirk van Nouhuys
John Van Sciver
George Varian & Libby McMillan
Lucille Vitolo Dacanay & Ray Dacanay
Lori Wainen-Linberg
Barbara & Scott Wallace
Don Walsh
Debra Wanner
Brittany & Grant Weldon
Ellen Wilkinson & Dimitris Stassinopoulos
Cathy Willett
Patrick Wilson & Mary Howell
Patty Wilson
Diana Wolf
Jim & Barbara Wolpman
Michael Worry
Mari Wright
Melissa Wright
Dave Wuertele & Tomoko Shimaya
Jungjoo Yoon & Sunny Chung
Jenny Youll
Annie Young & Jim Dinwiddie
Jesse Zimmer
Jeff & Jenn Zotz
Margaret & Dick Zuanich
Holly & Mitchell Zuklie

HONOR AND MEMORIAL GIFTS

IN HONOR
In honor of Kai Ahalim
Megan Peters Ahalim & Sam Ahalim

In honor of Kendra, Katherine &  
Michael Armer

Joan Armer

In honor of Ben Doniach
Tabitha Doniach

In honor of Pat English
Alice Newton & Daniel Meehan

In honor of Andromeda Garcelon
Florrie Forrest

In honor of the parents of Jessica’s Class
Frank & Jane Smithson

In honor of Meadow, Lorenz,  
Kaeden & Nolan

Annie Young & James Dinwiddie

In honor of Marco & Brynn Miura
Patrick Wilson & Mary Howell

In honor of Leila & Sasha Murugan
Kumar & Sivakami Kangayappan

In honor of Gottfried Paasche
Franz Paasche

In honor of Lois Patterson
Janet Patterson

In honor of Peninsula’s Staff
Donna & Ralph Seligman

In honor of Maayan & Yael Peretz
Mel & Sherry Stroup

In honor of Evie Plankinton
Gail Blackmarr

In honor of Elizabeth & Zachary Shaw
Stephen Shaw

In honor of Theo & Aria Snydman
Maxine Snydman

In honor of Ella Solano
Ed Solano

In honor of Mark Zuanich
Lynne & John Rosenberg

IN MEMORY
In memory of Tina Anderson
Duane Bay 
Graceann & Bob Johnson

In memory of Richard Eliot Blackwelder
Richard Merk & Brad Peyton

In memory of Holden Brink &  
Frederic Stark

Curtis Givan

In memory of Marion Conley
Malena Spar

In memory of Russell C. Evarts
Alice Evarts

In memory of Mary Ellen Farwell
Carol Friend

In memory of Tom Forrest
Anne Adams
Al & Dora Dien
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Brewster-Pierce Memorial School – 

colleagues of Alison Forest

In memory of Isadore & Bessie Friedman
Laurie Friedman

In memory of Stuart Harwood
Garth Harwood & Kathy Alberts

In memory of Lana C. Hayward
Erica Hayward

In memory of Maida Kasle
Rhoda Alexander

In memory of Wendy Kasle
Graceann & Bob Johnson

In memory of Brian Knox
Judy Martin
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In memory of Jane Lyons Moses
Mary Lyons Mesirow
Elly Moses Cannon & Brian Cannon

In memory of Mary Lou Moses
Logan Coale
Graceann & Bob Johnson

In memory of Fran & Herbert Perkins
Debbie Perkins Kalama & Rexton Kalama
Ronnie Perkins Connell

In memory of Evan Rauch
Brian Korek
Mary Lou Lacina

In memory of Margie Rauch
Graceann & Bob Johnson

In memory of Bernice & Bernard Silber
Jenny Silber Butah
Kathleen Silber

In memory of Ruth Storey
Jim Storey
Tibby Storey & Sue Wilson

In memory of Susan Varian
Kelsey Hammond
Holly & Mitchell Zuklie

In memory of Werner Warmbrunn
Gottfried & Carol Paasche

In memory of Tom Willett
Catherine Willett

In memory of Barney Young
Ann Davidson
Max Rosan

In memory of Ethel Young
Jan Jursnich

RAISE YOUR PADDLE
Susan & Mark Abramson
Katherine & Kim Aitken-Young
Vicky Arguello
Jessica & David Axelrod
Joe & Sahana Baker-Malone
Jeff Baker & Shaula Kumaishi
Steve Basta
Jim & Joyce Benz
Diti & Dror Berman
Margot Berrill & Cameron Booth
Gail Blackmarr
Jean-Claude Brizard &  

Brooke Stafford-Brizard
Gail & Bob Buschini
Michele Buschini
James Chen & Loretta Li
Stephanie Choi-Freeman & Jeffrey Freeman
Mauricio Comi & Erica Bjornsson
Angela & Jessica Corinne
Constance Crawford
Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Tracey & Thom Downing
Sarah & Ben Duranske
Katie & Jonathan Dyer
Jamie Formato & Megan Shields Formato
Florrie Forrest
Adam Frymoyer & Kirstin Woo
Jacqueline & Eddie Garcia
Karen Garrison & Stephen Hickman
Casey & Matt Girard
Daniel Harrington & Kara Juneau
Ryan Helton

Christin & Ford Hinojosa-Kirschenbaum
Megana & Jinnah Hosein
Jason Hui & Shannon Shaper
Ulysses Hui & Amy Fox
Morten Jacobsen & Nell Triplett
Aran Johnson & Jennie Reboh
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Kathy Koo
Aneesh Kulkarni & Rima Kanguri
Francois Labonte & Jesse Gillispie
Mary Lou Lacina
Christina & Joh Lansdown
Mark Lentczner & John Horigan
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Camerina Lozano-Aceves
Leah & Amit Malhotra
Tamara & Rick Martinez
Mac Mason & Susanna Ricco
Susan & Alex McComas
Julia & Kevin McDonald
Dagan & Will McLennan
Colleen McPeek & Ron Bechtold
Kenny Meehan & Misha Krepon
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Faga & Taputimu Misa
Jake Moffat & Beth DuBose
Patricia & Oscar Moran
Caroline & Amar Murugan
Toni Ouradnik & John Solano
Amod Panshikar & Rajeshwari Patwardhan
Christina & Yehonatan Peretz
Megan Peters Ahalim & Sam Ahalim
May & Oliver Petry
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
Caroline Quinn
David Quinn & Sharie Kumaishi
Jason & Nancy Rosenthal
Shu & Todd Rosenthal
Michelle & Scott Ross
Lindsay & James Rothwell
Anu & Pulin Sanghvi
Tara Simms
Tejaswini & Niket Sirsi
Stu Snydman & Kathryn Hopkins
Jeffrey Solomon & Heather Descollonges
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger
Martha & Dominic Stryker
Stuart Sussman & Hannah Frost
Zu Tarazi & Kristi Borrone
Yoseph Thomas
James Turner & Kelsey Rush
Alethea & Jesse Van Hiller
Lucille Vitolo Dacanay & Ray Dacanay
Brittany & Grant Weldon
Jeff & Jenn Zotz

AUCTION UNDERWRITING
Susan & Mark Abramson
Mark Ankenman & Amanda Edmonds
Sandy Bakken & Hayley Montgomery
Steve Basta
Jim & Joyce Benz
Jocelyn & Micah Block
Jean-Claude Brizard &  

Brooke Stafford-Brizard
Gail & Bob Buschini
Jennifer Carrico
Annie & Daniel Cervelli
Jennifer & Jose de Castro

Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Darin Donovan & Belinda Chlouber
Mike Flynn-O’Brien & Alejandra Mora
Florrie Forrest
Adam Frymoyer & Kirstin Woo
Jacqueline & Eddie Garcia
Casey & Matt Girard
Ann & Peter Gregory
Karin & Jochen Heck
Ryan Helton
Jason Hui & Shannon Shaper
Ulysses Hui & Amy Fox
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Mary Lou Lacina
Phillip Lee & Glendy Tseng
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Mac Mason & Susanna Ricco
Kenny Meehan & Misha Krepon
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Jeff & Terra Miller
Caroline & Amar Murugan
Joanna Oshman
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
Michelle & Scott Ross
Tejaswini & Niket Sirsi
Misty & David Stam
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger
Stuart Sussman & Hannah Frost
Allison & Jamie Templeton
Doug Thompson & Barbara DeMartinis

CORPORATE, FOUNDATION & 
COMMUNITY GIFTS
Alex J. Ettl Foundation
AmazonSmile
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Bright Funds Foundation
Chronicle Books
Cisco
Dymaxion Dance Group
eScrip
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Good Eggs Inc.
International Maritime Inc.
Mabel’s Labels, Inc.
Morgan Stanley
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Qualcomm Matching Grant Program
The San Francisco Foundation
Schwab Charitable Fund
Silicon Valley Community Foundation
St. Michael’s Alley Restaurant
VMWare Foundation
Wal-Mart Foundation
The Walt Disney Company Foundation
Wells Fargo Foundation
The William & Flora Hewlett Foundation
Your Cause, LLC

8TH GRADE CLASS GIFT & 8TH GRADE 
COMMEMORATIVE FUND

In honor of Audrey Basta
Steve Basta

In honor of Thomas Choi Freeman 
Stephanie Choi Freeman & Jeffrey Freeman

In honor of Wim de Wit Castellano
Andrea de Wit & Armando Castellano

In honor of Sienna Gersick
Alisa Borrone & Adam Gersick

In honor of Evelyn Harrington
Kara Juneau & Dan Harrington

In honor of Kaitlyn Rose Hoppas
Susan & Mark Abramson

In honor of George Hosein
Megana & Jinnah Hosein

In honor of Maggie Kloninger-Stever
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger

In honor of Arnav Kulkarni
Rima Kanguri & Aneesh Kulkarni

In honor of Seipua Misa
Faga & Tapitimu Misa

In honor of Maya Moffat
Beth DuBose & Jake Moffat

In honor of Owen Stam
Misty & David Stam

In honor of Ada & Elsie Sussman
Hannah Frost & Stuart Sussman

In honor of Mary Courtney Templeton
Allison & Jamie Templeton

In honor of Tobias Thalersma
Konrad Thaler
Diana Ungersma

GIFTS IN KIND DONATIONS
Craig Anderson
Kevin Chen & Nell Curran
Stephanie Choi-Freeman & Jeffrey Freeman
Al & Dora Dien
Matthew Green
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Dana Rhine
Gail Slocum & Jordan Gruber
Molly & Jorge Tapias
Diane Wexler & Bruce Beron
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I like to read out loud to children, and sitting on the shelves.
Seeing all the teachers teach, makes me want to teach as well.
Drop, drop.
Drip, drip, drop.
The leaking ceiling just won’t stop.
It bounces off my cover,
And makes my page soaking wet.
All I ever hear,
Is drip, drop off the ceiling.
As all the children get to play,
Out in the warm sunshine.

BY ALIDA

If I were a book,
What would my looks be?
I would be a fine book.
I would not be a mere look-see.
If I were a book,
I shan’t be a bore.
I would be exciting,
And not very poor.
If I were a book,
I would be the fun one.
I wouldn’t be a slow book,
I would be at a run.
If I were a book,
I would be adventurous.
I wouldn’t be a quiet book. 

BY HUDSON

I think of pages turning.
I think of endless words and writing.
The life of a book is long and silent.
While sitting on a shelf. 
I think of the darkness on the counter.
While laying on my back.
I think of the joy of my pages
Turning and I hunger for a chance to read.
The life of a book is long and silent, while
Sitting on the counter.
I think of the times when there was no TV.
I think of the times when I
Was read relentlessly.
The life of a book is too silent to bear,
While sitting on a shelf.

BY LENNA 

POEMS FROM BET T Y’S  CLASS


